 VILLAGE OF ASHKUM

MINUTES OF BOARD MEETING 
JANUARY 21, 2025
The Ashkum Village Board met Tuesday, January 21, 2025 @ the village hall.  Present were Paul Heideman, Donna Schmitz, Shannon Meier, Angie Wycoff, Shelley Ponton, and Ellen Mikeworth.  Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller, Treasurer Krystal Alberts, Chris Korte, James Clarage, and Gary Cailteux, a member of the Planning/Zoning Committee, were also in attendance. Trustees Mike Cotter and April Lyons were not in attendance.
President Heideman called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Clerk Donna Schmitz emailed the minutes of the January 6, 2025 meeting. Angie Wycoff moved to approve the minutes as amended, seconded by Shelley Ponton, and the motion passed. 
NEW BUSINESS/VISITORS  

President Heideman recognized Chris Korte, a representative from the Municipal League Risk Management Association, who was present to answer questions we have regarding property demolition and necessary liability coverage. Mr. Korte reported we have $8,000,000 in liability coverage, and he highly recommended we hire a contractor to do the work because not only is it very dangerous, but we could have workman’s comp claims, property damage claims, and we’d be putting our claims history on the line. We need to have a retained attorney to make sure everything is legal, and a certificate of liability insurance from the contractor. The contractor should have a minimum coverage of $2,000,000 per occurrence with a $3,000,000 aggregate. Mr. Korte gave an overview of the Municipal League program which was very informative. They are continuing to grow, having most of the counties in Illinois except one, they have been able to keep everyone’s pricing same for years 2020, 2021, 2022, 2023 which was done mainly due to COVID, the last two years they did a rate freeze and they’ll be doing it again. He related OSHA is out inspecting for complimentary training certificates. There are six public works classes that have to be taken annually, some can be done online. Cyber training and sexual harassment training must be taken be all employees annually. When asked if there were questions, James Clarage asked if we were covered by “what if’s”. Example - If a property owner of an adjacent demolished building is damaged and they decided to go after the village for damages and then they also decide to go after the village board members personally, would our insurance represent members of the board personally or just the village? Mr. Korte would check into the matter.  
President Heideman recognized James Clarage, who was present to give an update on his evaluation on our zoning ordinance. He found an R1single house dwelling can bring in boarders, he also discovered our ordinance allows for 40’ tall buildings, but do we know if our fire department could handle it if we had a fire? Mr. Clarage said even though the village doesn’t have a comprehensive plan, the state offers grants for rural communities without one.  Not having a comprehensive plan leaves us open to a number of legal problems so it’s very important we adopt one. James shared previous experiences with the board and how they were addressed. With his experience and expertise, the village will benefit greatly by following his advice.
President Heideman recognized Maintenance Supervisor Derek Miller who reported on the following:

· Derek reported he switched the light fixtures in Krystal’s office to LED so the board could decide what they like and if they want the office and bathroom done or not. 
· The bathrooms in the park need to have something done whether we go to LED or stay with the fluorescent. 
· We received a cashier check from HPC for the water they used.
· Derek reported two people in the community expressed an interest in serving on a Christmas committee to help decorate for Christmas and asked if we were interested in forming one. 
· Derek reported he hung the zoning map pictures in the village hall. The wall looks very nice,
· Derek asked if the board wanted to invite Adam Weber to our Annual Awards Banquet? Adam helps Derek a lot and he thought it would be a nice gesture of appreciation. The board gave Derek permission to invite Adam.

President Heideman recognized Gary Cailteux, a member of the Planning/Zoning Committee, who was present to give an update of activities of his commission and to answer questions the board may have. Gary had nothing new to report and the board didn’t have any questions for him.

President Heideman brought the following before the board for discussion and/or action:

· President Heideman asked about snow removal in the park. There are people who walk all the time and we should keep the sidewalk clear. The tractor is too big for the 4’ walkway but a snow blower would well at the park and on Main Street. Shannon reported she would ask Troy whether he could remove the snow.
· A letter was received from ALM Lawn Care confirming service for the village, park, and signs in 2025. The price for the early summer lawn application for the sign and Route 116 & 45 is $95. The price for the same application for the village and park is $1,235. President Heideman asked if we wanted to continue the service and do the same application as in the past. Shannon Meier moved to continue the service and the one application, seconded by Angie Wycoff and the motion passed.
· A letter was received from Iroquois Economic Development Association asking if we wanted to be a member. The membership fee is $2,500. No action was taken at this time.

· A fund raiser is being held for Jason Bunting @ $100 per ticket on February 15th @ Country Mansion in Dwight. 
· In talking about the Comprehensive plan, there’s a possibility of having windmills located from Rt 24 to 3000 North Rd. The windmills have to be 1 ½ mile from the village limit sign. 
·  President Heideman will have prices for the demolition of the house on Second Street at our next meeting. 
President Heideman recognized Treasurer Krystal Alberts who gave the treasurer’s report for September 2024. Shannon Meier moved to approve the report as read, seconded by Angie Wycoff and the motion passed. Krystal gave the treasure’s report for October 2024. Angie Wycoff moved to approve the report as read, seconded by Shelly Ponton and the motion passed. Shannon Meier moved to present the October bills to the Finance Committee, seconded by Shelley Ponton and the motion passed. Trustee Shannon Meier reported expenditures of $35,314.84 in the General Fund, expenditures of $11,148.84 in the Water Fund, and expenditures of $102,422.20 in the MFT Fund. Total expenditures in all funds were $148,885.88. Shannon Meier moved to pay all October bills in the usual manner, seconded by Angie Wycoff and the motion passed. Krystal reported she’s having problems with the Locis check reconciliation program and will be working with them to get it resolved. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Trustee Ellen Mikeworth distributed copies of her files of the Village tax ID #, Duns #, NEU Recipient #, VEI #, ID.me account, Sam.gov – active reg thru 04/13/24 (866)606-8220 Mon-Fri 8 am – 8 pm, *renewability option, GATA portal so more than one person has the information. She talked to Mary at Robinson who said the GATA portal is down for maintenance. She will talk to Neil Piggish about the Sam.gov registration number he needs from us and hopes to wrap it up this week. Ellen asked if our tractor has been added to our liability insurance. President Heideman reported we complete a report every year on all the equipment and buildings we have for insurance purposes.  
Trustee Shelley Ponton had no report.
Trustee Angie Wycoff had no report.

Trustee Shannon Meier had no report.
Clerk Donna Schmitz reported she received information from Nick Ponton that our renewal for website hosting is coming up soon and the cost for the year would be $203.88. Nick thought there was an increase and wanted board approval before he paid it. The board gave their permission to renew the website hosting at the price quoted. 
As there was no further business to come before the board, Ellen Mikeworth moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:34 p.m., seconded by Angie Wycoff and the motion passed.

The next scheduled meeting will be Monday, February 3, 2025 at 7:00 p.m. at the village hall.  
DONNA K SCHMITZ

VILLAGE CLERK 
